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Term 4, Week 6 
Meeting the educational needs of girls  

P&C AGM - Wednesday 7 December 2022 

Director General’s Award for Turning Potential into Performance 
Director General’s Award for Excellence in Girls Education 

Director General’s Award for Excellence in Gifted and Talented Education 
Director General’s Award for Excellence in Aboriginal Programs 

EMAILING THE SCHOOL - 
Please use ONLY the nbscmgirls-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au email address for correspondence. 
DEDICATED SMS NUMBER—Please text 0427 459 133 before 9am to advise late or absent students 

Freshwater Community Bank is 
the proud Community Sponsor 

of Mackellar Girls Campus 
Manly Vale 

RELIEVING PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE - 
Dear Parents, Staff and Students  
 
Presentation Day 
Our Annual Presentation Day in the School Hall will take place at 10.00am on Tuesday 13 December 2022. 
Parents, family and friends are warmly invited to this significant event where the Mackellar community is able to 
showcase its many areas of excellence. Students are to be dressed immaculately in full school uniform. Masks 
are strongly encouraged for visitors to Mackellar.  
 
At the conclusion of the Presentation Day Ceremony, Years 7-9 Yearly Reports will be distributed via email.  
 
Our fabulous School Administrative Support Staff (SASS)  
This newsletter regularly records the triumphs and achievements of the students and teaching staff. Here I would 
like to impress on our community the significant contribution our school administrative support staff makes to our 
successful school. The long list of innumerable key jobs that are carried out so professionally and graciously, and 
with such patience, are integral to the functioning of our school.  
 
HSC examinations  
Year 12 has now finished the HSC. Ms Susan Van Gils, the Presiding Officer in charge of the examinations, 
reported that she was delighted with the most exemplary manner in which the students applied themselves to 
their work with due diligence and behaved impeccably. Our students should feel proud of themselves and their 
commitment to their studies.  
 
Resilience in Our Teens (RIOT) Project:  
Year 7 to 10 students are now more than halfway through the seven cognitive-behavioural lesson plans as part of 
the RIOT project. Students are to be commended on their positive engagement with this program as they learn 
strategies to better identify and manage their anxiety, as well as the science behind how our brains work. The 
student lesson slides can all be found on each year group google classroom and can be revisited if there are any 
concepts that students would like to look over or discuss with parents and caregivers. We are looking forward to 
completing the lessons with Year 11 in Week 9.  
 
If you wish to know more about the Resilience In Our Teens™ approach, you can visit: www.parentshop.com.au/
professionals/resilience-in-our-teens. 
 
If, as a parent, you would like to consider completing a limited number of free parenting seminars - held over three 
different weeknights – you can register: www.parentshop.com.au/parents/resilence-in-our-teens-parents  
 
The promotional code for our school is MacHS22. If you are a GP or mental health professional, you may wish to 
refer parents to this course. 
 
Research tells us that 70% of student anxiety is learned, which means the good news is that most student anxiety 
can be unlearned. Given the important difference that significant adults in a student’s life can make to their ability 
to manage their anxiety, we encourage parents to show their support by attending the parent seminar.  
 
School Spectacular  
This year I look forward to the return of the School Spectacular at the Qudos Bank Arena with the theme Creating 
the Magic. It is one of the most outstanding displays of public education at its best, involving over 5000 students 
from secondary and primary schools in NSW. It is very exciting that our students are involved as part of the choir, 
band and as featured and ensemble dancers.  
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Tickets for Friday and Saturday nights, 25-26 November 2922 are available from Ticketek: 
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=SCHOOLSP22  
 
Early Leave for Students 
Important learning for students in the classroom continues until the end of the school year, as students continue 
towards finishing the year’s teaching curriculum. The year’s syllabuses are not finished when yearly examinations 
are held; they must be completed after the examinations.  
 
It, therefore, is important that parents organise their family holidays in holiday time, not school time. If students are 
taken out of school early, as some parents have expected, for family holidays it greatly disrupts students’ learning. 
I am not able to approve lengthy leave of absence for early holidaymakers. 
 
School Fees 
All outstanding school fees should be paid by the end of the school year. A number of students urgently need to 
get things up-to-date in their elective subjects – these fees cover the cost of the materials that students have used 
this year. 
 
Parents and students should be aware that most elective subjects carry additional fees. They may only be chosen 
to be studied by students if the associated fees are paid, unless discussed with the Principal. 
 
Congratulations for high achievement to:  
 Milla (Y11), Rachel (Y10) and Chloe (Y8) for representing Sydney North Water team who won the State 

Water Polo Championship  
 Monique (Y9) for her selection in the Aboriginal Dance Company, performing at the School Spectacular  
 Anneke, Ella, Hana, Cora, Sophia (Y11)for representing the school at Remembrance Day Services  
 Indie Lawler (Y9) for her participation in the community programs at Kids Giving Back 

 
Cassandra Morrison 
Relieving Principal  
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W@M   
Term 4 is an exciting time for the Prefect Body. Not only marking the beginning of the HSC course, our second 
term together as a team provides us with many new leadership opportunities, events to organise and participate 
in community activities. 
 
In Week 2, the Prefect Body attended the Northern Beaches Secondary College Leadership Day. It was a day of 
collaboration with the other four campuses, where we came together as young leaders to brainstorm new 
initiatives and learn how to make systemic change within schools. Zali Steggall OAM, MP spoke about the 
importance of teamwork and communication in leadership. It was an invaluable experience. 
 
The Prefects joined the community on Remembrance Day in honouring and remembering the brave actions of 
our fallen soldiers in all conflicts and to commemorate 104 years since the end of the World War I. On 6 
November, Ella and Anneke delivered a speech at the Balgowlah RSL Remembrance Day Service. On 11 
November, Anneke, Cora, Hana and Sofia attended services in many locations around the community to express 
our respect. 
 
We are currently busy organising Mackellar’s annual Multicultural Day in its fullest celebration! It is a day that 
brings the school community to celebrate the cultural diversity of our community and encourages students to 
expand their knowledge of different cultures through performances, fun games and food stalls. Funds raised from 
Multicultural Day will continue our support for Mahboba’s Promise, a not-for-profit organisation that champions 
and supports female education in Afghanistan. Multicultural Day will take place on the 28 November and students 
will be giving more information about buying tokens and the structure of the day closer to the event.  
 
Starting on Tuesday Week 6, the School Captains of Mackellar, Anneke and Maisy, will be participating in the 
Youth Ambassador Program, where they will be able to converse with other young leaders in the area and Zali 
Steggall OAM MP to promote the voice of youth in our community.  
 
The Prefect Body are looking forward to the term ahead and we are excited to continue to give back to the school 
and the community. 

Year 10 Cross Curricular Project:  
In the two weeks following their exams, Year 10 participated in a Cross Curricular Project, which required them 
to come up with local solutions to a global challenge. In small groups, students chose a global challenge and a 
local area, and completed thorough research to come up with a product and advertising campaign to contribute 
to a real-world, practical solution to the problem. It was so pleasing to see the mature and positive way that 
Year 10 approached the project. We were incredibly impressed with the quality of the projects this year as well 
as the effort that the students put into their work. Year 10 are highly commended for their participation and 
commitment to their learning. 
 
On Friday 11 November, the top five projects were chosen for presentation to an outside panel for final judging. 
We were very thankful to have special guests Ms Zali Steggall OAM MP, The Hon. James Griffin MP and Mayor 
Michael Regan as our panel of judges. It was wonderful for our students to have their voices heard. All groups 
presented brilliantly and the judges had a difficult decision. The runners up were Gundungurra protection 
(Amanda, India, Eleanor, Tenzin), Ewhale (Margarida, Ava, Cleo, Abigail and Charlize). In third place was the 
team Flood Bucket (Olivia, Caroline, Suzannah and Poppy). Equal first place was awarded to the groups Ezy 
Aid (Holly, Annika, Jemma and Frankie) and Baach (Annabelle, Karen and Emily). A big congratulations to our 
winning groups. 
 
We would also like to thank the team of teachers who introduced and marked the project, as well as Ms Eakins 
(HT English) and Ms Power (HT Secondary Studies) for their organisation of this event.  
 
Jane Secrett 
Deputy Principal (Rel.) 
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VISUAL ARTS: 
 
‘Experimenta’ is the third collaboration between Mackellar Girls Campus and Chatswood High School, with a 
number of our HPGE Visual Arts students exhibiting for the third consecutive year. This exhibition sees a focus 
on experimental approaches to painting and follows the success of our previous shows at Gallery Lane Cove and 
the Ewart Gallery, Willoughby Arts Centre, which investigated printmaking and drawing respectively.  
 
Exposing students to the curatorial process offers students the opportunity to showcase their work in 
professional venues and navigate the procedures of submitting a proposal, curating and installing an exhibition 
for a public audience. The benefits of a collaborative partnership are far reaching, allowing students to share 
different approaches to responding to a site or stimulus. In the case of ‘Experimenta’, students from both schools 
undertook site studies of the South Eveleigh Locomotive Precinct and worked with practicing artist Michael 
Herron to produce paintings that reflected the concept of expansion. In addition, all students were invited to take 
part in the Cross-School Print Exchange Program, inspiring them to take part in a formal exchange of work and 
begin their own art collections. 
 
Exhibitions such as these are rewarding and we hope students gain confidence and satisfaction in their 
significant achievements. Thank you to Ms Del Gallo for her continued support of these external ventures, and 
also to our wonderful parent volunteer Ms Meg Garrido for so generously giving of her time. ‘Experimenta’ is 
open Wednesday - Saturday until 26 November at the White Rhino Artspace, 62 Atchison St, St Leonards. 
 

    
 
 
Ms Katie Vanderbent 
HT Creative Arts  
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MUSIC: 
Review of the amazing gig the Big Band did at The Lazy Bones Lounge last Tuesday:  
“I had been building this gig up for months and it didn’t disappoint. It was the best night of my life” Jupiter  
“The best gig ever” Cara  
“Awesome experience, a really cool venue to play in” Alana  
“Bonus points for having a Baritone Sax on the wall” Alexa  
“When are you doing it again, an awesome night for the parents” Audrie’s dad 
The Big Band were absolutely full of energy, style, and performed with perfection at the Lazy Bones Lounge in 
Marrickville Tuesday 8 November. The audience enjoyed a meal while they listened to our fabulous musicians 
perform at the very eclectic jazz venue as the support band for the professional big band TN Jazz Orchestra. It 
was an absolute pleasure to share performing music with these talented students at a professional venue. 
 
Band Tour Week 7 Term 4 21 -23 November 
The students from the Concert and Band will go on tour to the Port Stephens next week. They will share their 
skills helping less experienced students by engaging in workshops and performances at Warners Bay Public 
School and Soldiers Point Public School plus are guaranteed to give joy performing to residents at Blue Haven 
Aged Care, Shoal Bay. It will be one of those experiences that students remember long after leaving school and 
they will feel proud from giving to the community. 
 
More and more gigs 
As we head into the end of this busy year the Mackellar musicians have many more performances to show the 
school community the depth and breadth of talent we have in our ensembles. This is all achieved from hard work, 
dedication and countless hours from both students and teachers. Please see details in the table below for all 
upcoming event details. 
 
Dates for Diary  

 
Vanessa Patterson, Band Director 

When What Who Where 

Week 7 Term 4 6am 

Monday 21- Wed 23 

Nov 

Band Tour Concert and  

Performance Band  

students 

Mid North Coast 

Week 7 (All) School Spectacular Selected Students Homebush 

Week 8 Monday Nov 

28 11am-2pm 

Multicultural Day Big Band, Stage Band, 

Rock Band 

Quad 

Week 8 Tuesday 29 Orientation Day 

(Rehearsal Prior in 

morning) 

Concert Band Hall 

Week 8 Friday Dec 2 CAPA Assembly Big Band Hall 

Week 9 Monday 

Lunch 

Day Time Jazz Club 

for teachers 

Senior Jazz Impro Staff Common Room 

Week 10 Dec 12 Year 10  

Presentation 

Big Band Hall 

Week 10 Dec 13 Presentation Day Performance Band, Hall 
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CANTEEN NEWS: 
As the end of term approaches the girls will find some meals will be more available on flexischools on different 
days of the week so that we run down our supplies. Nachos will be available multiple days and we are trialling 
new ideas to work out the new Favourite Menu items to start off the year next year. Sushi has proven difficult to 
source, that the girls enjoy, so during the holidays we will endeavour to find a new supplier that can deliver to our 
timeframe requirements. 
 
The canteen will be closed on 28 November for the annual Multicultural Day run by the students and our last day 
of operation will be a recess service on 9 December 2022 (no flexischools lunch 9 December). 
 
We would really love to see new parents next year volunteer if they have some time available between 9.30am 
and 2pm and now is the time to get in contact as we are about to start putting together our roster for next year. 
 
Any questions at all, please contact the canteen team at mackellarcanteenroster@gmail.com. We hope to meet 
you soon and attach our roster with vacancies should you have some spare time on a free spot on the roster. 
The Canteen Team 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS - 
Please see the school website (uniform shop) for shop opening times. 
 
A very big thank you to those that have kindly donated pre-loved uniforms back to our shop. All monies raised go 
directly back into the school. 
 
We require help on the following days: 
Monday 7th, 14th, 21st & 28th November       9-12pm or 12.30-2pm 
Monday 5th, 12th & 19th December        9-12pm or 12.30-2pm 
Wednesday 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd & 30th November  12-2pm 
Wednesday 7th & 14th December        12-2pm 
 
If you can help out on any of the above dates, please email us at the uniform shop on 
uniformshop@mackellarpandc.com 
 
Thank you 
Leigh McPherson & Annette Ryan  

Week 7 21-Nov 22-Nov 23-Nov 24-Nov 25-Nov 

1.     Kadie W   

2.      

Week 8 28-Nov 29-Nov 30-Nov 1-Dec 2-Dec 

1. CLOSED Robin V E Oli Emma K Jenny R 

2. MULTICULTURAL 
DAY 

    

Week 9 5-Dec 6-Dec 7-Dec 8-Dec 9-Dec 

1. Matt G       Recess service only 

2.     Last day  
Canteen 
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Northern Beaches Secondary College ‐ Mackellar Girls Campus 
School Photography Date: 3/02/2023 
Dear Parents, 
School photography day is coming up soon. Group and portrait photographs can be purchased by following the 
link below or by returning the order envelope with your payment to our photographer on school photo day. 

NEW 

advancedlife now offers LaƟtude Pay! To take advantage of LaƟtudePay and split the cost of your order into 10 
small easy payments, simply order your school photos online as usual, set up a LaƟtude Pay account in just a 
few clicks and pay no interest or fees when you pay according to your payment schedule; it’s that easy. 
3 easy ways to purchase: 

1.  LaƟtudePay – Click on the link below, set up an account during the online order process and split your pay-
ments across 10 weeks with no interest or fees, if you pay on Ɵme 

2.  Visa, MasterCard or PayPal 

3.  Cash – complete the envelope supplied and return it to our photographer on photo day 

Or visit: www.advancedlife.com.au 
And enter online order code: P43 7YK 3J9 
School photography informaƟon: 

 Online orders - do not require an envelope returned to your school 

 Sibling Photos - Don’t forget to pre-order your sibling photos online up to 24 hours before photo day. We 
provide your school with a list of sibling orders right up to the day of photography, so no one misses out. If you 
miss the online order deadline, you can submit a completed sibling order envelope first thing in the morning of 
the day of photography, so your school is aware you want the photo taken and can bring your children together 
in Ɵme for it. Sibling photographs only apply to children enrolled at your school. Please note not all schools 
offer sibling photos 

 Late fees - a late fee will be applied to each package purchased aŌer photo day due to the addiƟonal cost 
of producing these packages separately 

 Package delivery - School photographs will be returned approximately 6 weeks aŌer the day of photog-
raphy. Please note this delivery Ɵmeframe is dependent on proofing and addiƟonal photography days at your 
school. 
Previous Years’ photos - Past years’ photographs including sports, co-curricular and representaƟve groups are 
also available to order under the 'previous years or group photo' tabs at your school’s advancedorder site when 
you click on the 'Order School Photos Here' buƩon above. You can also order past packages, portrait images 
and giŌs from your child’s unique, individual and secure advancedyou image archive site using the unique 9 
digit image code found on packages you have ordered in the past 
advancedlife would like to express our appreciaƟon to Northern Beaches Secondary College - Mackellar Girls 
Campus for placing your trust in us. Please remember we offer a 100% money back guarantee on our products 
to ensure your peace of mind. We would also love to receive your feedback or resolve any issues you may expe-
rience as fast as possible, to ensure your saƟsfacƟon. If you have any quesƟons, comments or feedback relaƟng 
to your advancedlife experience please contact us at: www.advancedlife.com.au/contact 
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Find University Scholarships Easily 
Using the Australian Scholarship Database, students can now access over 2000 university scholarships worth 
over $12,000,000 in three simple steps. 
 
To access the Australian Scholarship Database, click here.  
 
Designed by JasonL, the aim of the online tool is to make it as easy as possible for students to get access to 
much-needed funding to further their careers. 
 

 
Find scholarships by state, study level or study field  
 
By selecting your state, study level and your chosen study field, the online tool will run through its database and 
provide a list of scholarships which match your criteria. 
 
There are over 30 study fields available to choose from, including 
 Humanities and social sciences 
 Accounting 
 Agriculture 
 Architecture 
 Psychology 
 Business and management 
 Creative arts 
 Education and training 
 Engineering and technology 
 Law 
 Mathematics 
 Medicine 
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